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Knights of Columbus  
All Saints Council 11402 

Dunwoody, Georgia 
 (Established July 4th, 1994) 

         “Opere et Veritate”   1 John  3,18 

Brothers All,  
 
Hats off to our district’s new Second Degree Team! Our second degree team held their very first         
ceremony at St Jude’s this month and the event was a rousing success! Brother Bryan Kler headed 
up the second degree effort with brothers from our council and other District 7 councils. 
 
Brother Bill Driscoll is overseeing the Monastery Christmas Sale with our first of two week’s sales of 
over $2,000. Thanks to Bill Driscoll for running with this Monastery-requested fund raiser. Bill    
Camden and his Sir Knights raised $10,400 for the Military Chaplains Fund at the church doors. 
 
Brothers Len Dorrien and Charlie McGraw were the leads on another successful Homeless Shelter 
dinner/stayover this month. As Brother Bob Fiscella says, “This is truly one of the most worthy things 
we do.”  
 
Bingo saw another big night with 118 players, and the attendees again enjoyed “Nonna” 
Mary’s pasta and sausage. Always a fun night for the families of the parish and community! 
 
Our monthly Adoration for the Unborn’s first hour had a chapel-filling attendance of brothers, 
wives, and parishioners spending time in silence. This is a most rewarding experience that asks for 
an hour and leaves you spiritually uplifted. John Gannon has one hour shifts that begin from 6 PM 
on the 21st and the last shift ends at 6 AM on the 22nd of each month. 
 
Upcoming Activities  

Early morning on Saturday, 3 December, we put on our annual Desserts With Santa, a special time 
of year for our brothers to brighten a morning for our parish’s children. Brothers BJ Van Gundy and 
Bruce Malinoff are keeping an eye on a sleigh-full of young kids for a few hours with face painting, 
(lots of) desserts, and photos with Santa. This is a huge undertaking that could always use a few 
more volunteers. 
 
Later in the evening of Saturday, 3 December, we have our annual Council Christmas Party. While 
the event is now full, email me if you’d like to be placed on the waiting list. We hope to recognize 
some special folks as well as our Knight of the Year and Family of the Year. 
 
During the weekend Masses of 3-4 December, Our Keep Christ in Christmas table has gifts for 
sale with a Christian theme in mind. For the first time, we’ll have Christian jigsaw puzzles for sale as 
well as magnetic bumper stickers and other items. Please stop by our table to pick up stocking  
stuffers and small gifts.  
 
On Tuesday, 6 December, we will have the KofC Holy Family Icon on display during our rosary that 
precedes our Council  Business Meeting. Rosary begins at 7 PM. 
 
Monsignor Marren’s  Parish Christmas Party will be held in the gym 
on Friday, December 9th. The Knights will staff the beverage 
table as usual.  
 
December BINGO will be on Thursday, December 15th.  
Creche Setup on Friday, December 16th at 1 PM (need  some       
volunteers and a pickup truck).  Creche Lighting and Caroling on 
Sunday, December 18th after the Parish Carol Song Fest. 
 
In closing, let’s all commit to readying ourselves and our families for 
the real reason for the holidays: the coming and birth of Christ, our 
Savior.  
 
Vivat Jesus, 
Pat Fahey, Grand Knight 

mailto:patrickfahey@bellsouth.net
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Due to personal reasons, our Council Advocate, BJ Van Gundy, is not able to continue in that position.  Our bylaws 
necessitate that we advertise the open position and then hold an election on the month following (which is the     
January Business Meeting). Any brother who has attained the 3rd degree is eligible. 
 
Knowledge of legal procedures and the Roberts Rules of Order are two important criteria for this position. 

“Election to the office of Advocate implies your ability to represent your Brothers in all fraternal legal   
affairs in which your Council may be involved. Bear in mind always that while your inclinations will   
always tend to favor your Council, your first allegiance is to Our Order and its Laws.” 
 
If you feel you are qualified for this position, please contact our three trustees who form the nominating  committee: 
 
Bob Mitchell                                             Bob Fiscella                                         Dean Trantow 
770-804-8060                                           404-644-5220                                     678-296-6326 
bobmitchellga@yahoo.com                  bobfiscella@gmail.com                   trantowd@aol.com   

  Jean Tchoumba    John (JD) Velilla 

 
On Tuesday November 29th, we held  
a 1st degree at McGivney Hall for five 
candidates.  We had a great turnout of 
observers and a good fellowship 
thanks to Bill Driscoll and his Jersey 
Mike sandwiches. 
 
There will not be a first degree exem-
plification in December because of the 
Christmas holidays. 
 
 
All these new members and several 
more awaiting are the fruits of our  
last recruiting drive headed by Dick      
Marklein and Nick Mattera. 

New 1st Degree Brothers in November 

Council Advocate Position is Open 
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On November 12th, our new 2nd degree exemplification team traveled to newly-minted St. Jude 
the Apostle Council 16542 to conduct a 2nd degree ceremony and then stay around for the 3rd 
degree ceremony which followed immediately.  
 
Four of our All Saints brothers took advantage of the combined events to progress to the 3rd   
degree. Francis Kumaka had already been a 2nd degree brother and only participated in the  
latter event. 
 
Our new second degree district team consisted of these brothers in these roles: 
 
Bryan Kler  - District Deputy 
John Jedlicka—Chancellor 
Stan Wasowski—Grand Knight 
Lou Hlad—Music 
Paul Weidle—Financial Secretary 
Bill Fiscella—Inside Guard 
Bill Driscoll—Warden 
Brian Benninghoff—Warden Aide 
 
We congratulate our new team and the four brothers that took advantage of this unique       
combination event. 

Newest Third Degree Brothers on November 12th 
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I have exciting and great news for you Worthy Sir Knights of Assembly 2688. 
This past Saturday, the State of Georgia had a Knights of Columbus Fourth Degree exemplification in 
Marietta, GA at Holy Spirit. We had the honor of having the Vice Supreme Master Robert Anderson 
there with us. 
 

Our Watters Fourth Degree Assembly has (7) new 4th Degree Sir Knights and they are as follows: 
Scott Panyi               (All Saints) 
Michael Cure            (All Saints) 
Daniel Hayden          (All Saints) 
Michael Baylot          (Mary Our Queen) 
Kurt Oppermann       (St. Jude the Apostle) 
Gino Nardone            (St. Jude the Apostle) 
Wallace Taylor           (St. Jude the Apostle) 

 
The Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 was awarded the “Civic Award” for the State of Georgia 

2016-2017 and it was presented by the Vice Supreme Master Robert Anderson to our Assembly 
for outstanding implementation of patriotic programming faithful to the principals of the Fourth 
Degree of the Knights of Columbus. Signed by Carl A. Anderson, Supreme Knight and Dennis J. 
Stoddard, Supreme Master 

 
Also The Father Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 was awarded the “Patriotism Star Assembly 

Award” which is the first time ever given.  This was also presented to us by our Vice Supreme 
Master Robert Anderson in recognition for achievements in Civic Activities, Patriotic Programs 
and Membership Growth. 

 
Once again I thank you all for your participation in our activities in order to make this one of the top 
rated Assemblies in the Knights of Columbus throughout the United States. I ask that you please     
continue to participate to keep us great while doing the Lords work for others. You Guy are the BEST. 
God bless and reward you all. 
 
Respectfully and fraternally, 

William M. (Bill) Camden 
Sir Knight William M. (Bill) Camden – Faithful Navigator  
Knights of Columbus – Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly 2688 

Our New Sir Knights on November 14th 
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Dave Richardson is Knight-of-the-Month 

The Allens’ Donut Ministry 
 

If you venture to the parish Social Hall    

after Sunday Mass, you might see our 
Brother Matt Allen, wife Beth, and son   
Jacob running the coffee and donut    
concession there. We salute their service. 

They don’t get all the accolades they     
deserve. 

Our brothers seem to be everywhere 
across all the church ministries— 

ushers, lectors, cantors, Eucharistic   
ministers, funeral acolytes, youth        
ministers, choir singers, Mens Club, and   
every  member of our parish clergy.  

 
Be proud of all the brothers do to keep All 
Saints running smoothly. 

5 

It was an awfully easy choice at our November meeting to pick a Knight-of-the-Month. Sir 
Knight Dave Richardson (left) ran an amazingly successful Pumpkin Patch Event through 
October complete with laser-lighted singing pumpkins. The event was featured on page one 
of the Dunwoody Crier newspaper and was the talk of the town. Past grand knight Lou 
Hlad did the award honors. 



6 

 Our council has always helped our parish Boy Scouts and Cub Scouts  
under our various Youth Committee outreaches.  
 
On Monday, December 12th, Boy Scout Troop 434 will hold a Court of 
Honor to raise one or more scouts to Eagle Rank. We are looking at 
providing about $150 for grilling meats/condiments for 40 to 50 
attendees using our giant cooker.  We will need volunteers. 
 
Our Sir Knight Bruce Malinoff has requested this initiative to make this 
a family affair and further our KofC initiatives to participate in the 
“building of the Domestic Church” This will also help us get more adults 
to help volunteer and shape our boys into outstanding young men and 
hopefully one day Knights.   
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Boy Scout Court of Honor Help 

Ongoing Homeless Shelter Needs 
Our Homeless Shelter Director, Len Dorrien, needs ongoing volunteer help staffing the remainder of the ten   
Sundays that are assigned to All Saints Parish.  The shelter is divided between two adjacent buildings (The Shrine 
of the Immaculate Conception and Central Presbyterian Church near the state capitol building).  About 100 men 
are served in total. The dates of November 20th and January 8th are assigned specifically to our council, but   
parish help is needed on all these dates. Do not limit your help to the two council dates. 
 
Parish women cook and donate the food required to feed 100 men, while parish men serve the meal and staff the 
facility through the night in a friendship and supervisory role. This ministry is perhaps our most fulfilling one 
done by our council every year.  You will go home with a renewed concept for your own blessings. Please contact 
Len or Dave to volunteer for an evening of service. 
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Sir Knight Bob Abney’s First Grandchild 

More Council Gifts Arriving in Ghana 
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It’s an early Christmas in    
Ghana, Africa for our Sir 
Knight Fr. Anthony Eshun 
(right) and his local bishop. 
 
Here he displays the Eucharistic 
Monstrance sent to them by our 
council. It will be used in all 
benediction services.  
 
We continue sending him used 
laptops, wireless routers, and all 
manners of electronics to his 
school there as well. These      
devices change the lives of his 
students by teaching them about 
computer technology.  
 
Fr. Anthony is sure glad he 
joined our council. 

Bob Abney was so dog-gonned excited about his first grandchild, Raegen Annabelle Abney, 
that we just had to fit her 5 week photo into our holiday newsletter. God bless Bob and the 
family. May you have many more. 
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Brother John Klein Rome Message 
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Dear Brothers, 

          I send you my best from the Eternal City of Rome!!  All the seminarians here are 
gearing up for another Church-a-thon!  We are going to do a December 3,  2016    
Church-a-thon!  With this in mind, each day I have been training both my legs so as to 
be able to walk to 26 Churches and my knees to endure 26 different types of kneelers 
and floors to pray for all of your intentions!  
 

 (If you have no idea what the Church-a-thon is here is a brief description:  I’m sure that you have heard 

of a marathon where one runs 26 miles…well this is a Church-a-thon.  On Saturday December 3th, my-
self and about 40 other seminarians will be visiting 26 churches in one day here in Rome.  This will not 
be for sightseeing purposes but rather to pray for your intentions and as well raise a little money for our 
seminarian formation.)  
 

 I wanted to ask you all to think about, and more importantly pray about, sponsor-
ing me in the Church-a-thon.  The purpose of the Chruch-a-thon is to pray for your     
intentions firstly and secondly to raise money for our priestly formation and studies 
here in Rome.  This year we continue to be over 300 seminarians which is, thank God, a 
lot of future priest in formation! 

  

To participate in Church-a-Thon there are just 2 easy steps: 
 

 1.   Step One: Spiritual Support – Click below to send me, Br John Klein, personally 

your prayer intentions that I will pray for at each of the Churches!  You do not have to 
make a monetary donation to send a prayer intention! 

 

 Send Br John Personally Your Prayer Intentions here – jklein@legionaries.org. 
 

 2.    Step Two: Monetary    
Support - Click on the link below for 
our Church-a-thon website,  scroll 
down the page and then click on 
my picture.  From there you can 
submit your monetary donations 
through a secure website that will 
go to supporting my for-
mation.   http://churchathon.org/
churchathon-brothers/ 

 

  In Christ, 

Br. John Klein, LC 8 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1TOPqLDoIU-BhOP91woVWfiaV9mq20DN-b9Gisy-HUP0/viewform?usp=send_form
http://churchathon.org/churchathon-brothers/
http://churchathon.org/churchathon-brothers/
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Grand Knight Pat Fahey (left) presents Bill Camden, the Faithful Navigator of our Watters 
Assembly, with a commendation from the Georgia State Council citing Assembly outstand-
ing efforts to honor the Gulf War Veterans at a recent Assembly Dinner.  9 

Holy Family Icon Will Visit All Saints Soon 

This beautiful blessed icon portrait of the Holy Family was displayed at St. Andrew Parish by Sir 
Knights Dennis Klein (left) and our own Bill Camden.  It will arrive to continue its travels at All Saints 
Church soon for veneration. It will be displayed at our December Business Meeting during the rosary. 

 
State Council Honors our Assembly 
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3rd Degree—-Saturday, Dec 10th,  Winder, GA. 
1st Degree — Tuesday, Jan 31st -7:30 PM. All Saints. Candidates  6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
4th Degree — Saturday, Feb. 25th, St. Monica, Duluth GA 
 
 
                       
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Dick Marklein   404-790-8004     brmcycle@hotmail.com  for more info. 

November Parish Bingo—More Players !! 
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Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  
 Sophia Academy School run by Marist order. 

 
Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

 
Donated $1,000 to All Saints 23rd Habitat House build as         

requested by Brother Mike Will. 
 

Motioned to donate $2,000 to the ICare Driver Ministry. Tabled 
to next month because over $500. 

 
Donated $500 to the SVDP food pantry. 

 
Donated $500 to the Gold Shield Foundation per Bob Mitchell. 

 
Donated $450 to the Legion of Mary for food at their parish  

function per Dave Richardson. 
 

Donated $500 to the Special Olympics. 
 

Donated $1,000 for Homeless Shelter per Len Dorrien. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 118 players on November 17th, including 3 knight widows. Our Bingo sales were 
$1,703, our Bingo prizes were $920 yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $783.  We also received $240 
from food donations, $226 from drink donations, and $155 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of 
food and drink, 7% sales tax, 50/50 payout, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. A total of 
27 players brought the Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets.  
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Watters Assembly Presents Another Chalice 
On November 3rd, our Fr. Charles J.      
Watters Fourth Degree Assembly presented 
another new priest a Mass chalice in honor 
of three of the Assembly’s departed Sir 
Knights. 
 
Newly-ordained Fr. Roberto Suarez (now      
assigned to St. Jude the Apostle Parish) was 
presented the engraved chalice at the regular 
7 PM Mass at All Saints.  
 
Shown at the ceremony below are pastor 
Monsignor Hugh Marren, Bill Camden,    
Fr. Suarez, Ed Pierson, and Dave Mason.  
All but the Father are fourth degree knights.  
 
The honored names engraved on this chalice 
are James E. Lamb of St. Andrew, Richard 
(Doc) Malone of All Saints, and Michael A. 
Nassr of St. Andrew council.  
 
Note that deceased Sir Knights are forever 
remembered at Masses in which these sacred 
vessels are used.  This alone is a very      
compelling reason to become a fourth degree 
Sir Knight. More chalices are forthcoming 
due to all our recent Sir Knight deaths. 

Memento Mori 

11 
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 Military Chaplain Fund Drive Success 

Shown (l-r) Sir Knights Dave Mason, Bill Camden, Jerry Cross, and Abe Kassis collect donations 
for the Military Chaplains Fund. Collecting at the doors of St. Andrew, Mary Our Queen, and 
All Saints churches, they totaled the amazing amount of over $10,400 for this important fund. 
The military no longer funds religious chaplains as they did previously. 

Frontline Faith KofC Initiative 
The Georgia Knights of Columbus is supporting a project called Frontline Faith- http://www.frontlinefaithproject.org -- 
an initiative that provides MP3 players to American Servicemen.  This MP3 player contains the Celebration of the 
2009 Memorial Day Mass from the Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate Conception as celebrated by The 
Most Reverend Timothy P. Brogilo, Military Ordinary of the Archdiocese for the Military, meditations including one by 
Bishop Fulton J. Sheen, an Examination of Conscience, the Warrior’s Rosary, and other spiritual reflections. 
 
Through direct contact with the Frontline Faith organization each MP3 player cost $24.00.  Please consider making an 
online donation- https://secure.etransfer.com/GAKOFC/donate.cfm in support of this very significant initiative.  If 
every Council and every Assembly participated at the rate of $250, hundreds of players could be distributed to our 
troops. Those who have served know that a soldier can go weeks and even months without seeing a Catholic Chap-
lain.  There are over 300,000 Catholic service men and women and less than 400 Catholic Chaplains.  Our participation 
in this program can provide an essential link between our Catholic service personnel and their faith. 
 
 

http://www.frontlinefaithproject.org
https://secure.etransfer.com/GAKOFC/donate.cfm
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Every year our Council conducts Keep Christ in 
Christmas item sales at the church doors just be-
fore Christmas.  
 
Traditionally we sell religious Christmas cards, 
yard signs,  and car magnets. We will have these 
again.      
 
Because many people have begun sending inter-
net Christmas greetings rather than cards, we are        
expanding our choices to include different 
items—notably Christmas jigsaw puzzles. See the 

To help bring parishioners together in a spiritual activity and promote devotion to Mary, the 
Knights of Columbus Supreme council is pleased to announce a new church activity, the 5th 
Sunday Rosary Program. Knights, their families and other parishioners are encouraged to pray 
the rosary as a corporate body every time a 5th Sunday occurs during a month. 

Conducting this Church Activity every time a 5th Sunday occurs during a month as part of the 
2016-2017 fraternal year will allow your council to list each one in the Church Activities section 
on the Columbian Award Application (#SP-7).   
 
In addition, it provides a visible “faith formation” program that will engage current members 
and their families, and offer parish families who are not yet part of the council an opportunity to 
experience the faith and fellowship that comes with being a member of the Knights of Colum-
bus. The 5th Sunday Rosary services will be conducted on Jul 31, Oct. 30, Jan 29, and April 30, 
during the 2016-2017 fraternal year. 

New Keep Christ in Christmas Sale Items 
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Fifth Sunday Rosary Initiative 

http://www.kofc.org/un/en/resources/service/council/columbian-awardap-p.pdf


  

 

How to Pay 2017 Dues Electronically! 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership   
number (on your member card),  choose “2017 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues ($41.50 which includes a small electronic processing fee) by using 
a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new 
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5 years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your unchanged 2017 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or 
send a $40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our new Treasurer, Dominic Palermo. 
We could not make it easier to pay your dues. Dues were due last January 1st.  

14 



15 

 

 

Bill Florence Sr. Passes 

The father of our Brother Bill 
Florence, Jr. passed away on  
October 31st. Please pray for 
Bill and the family. 



  

 

December Birthdays  

Clifford Leach 1 
Dennis Mackin 1 
Doug Newlands 1 
Shane Patilla 1 
Fr. Dan McCormick 2 
Ralph Stinson 2 
Franz Brucks 3 
Keefee McSweeney 3 
John Valentine 3 
Randy Compton 4 
Joseph George 4 
Fr. Daniel Ketter 4 
Jim Snoddy 4 
George Ambler 5 
Jay Kapp 5 
Vimal Mathew 5 
Walt Banasik 7 
Pat Casey 10 
Jean-Noel Pennachi 11 
Carl Stryker 11 
Bill Florence 12 
John Warren 12 
Marty Benson 13 
Michael Gannon 13 
Dean Haertel 13 
Al Bolet 14 
Jim Rainsford 14 
Stu Brady 15 
Raymond Grupinski 15 
David Grayson, Jr. 16 
Nestor Montero 16 
Jack Kill 18 
Ryan Malone 18 
Duane Neil 19 
Stephen Kapusta 20 
David Sevilla 20 
John Beadles 23 
Bill Luckert 23 
Doug Birkbeck 25  
Noel Dore 25 
Dave Riedinger 26  
Bill Scully 26  
Alex Dali 27 
Scott Woods 27 
Matt Dewhurst  28 
Greg Garneau 28  
Msgr. Donald Kiernan 28 
Benny Mastrogiovanni 28 
Hedy Sevilla 31 
    

   
   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   
   
   
   
   

   

   

December Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                 Years       

25th  Bill & Betty O’Brien 67 

27th Ron & Roxanne Hedin 58 

24th Andy & Peggy Diaz 56 

27th George & Jo Ann Doyle 56 

1st Ted & Annette Davis 54 

30th Joe & Kathy Thibadeau 49 

14th Rod & Kathleen Austin 48 

1st Joe & Dolores Mitchell 43 

21st Michael & Katrina Smith 41 

23rd Rob & Susan Swanson 30 

22nd James & Shari Kinsman 26 

28th Steven & Julie Neri 25 

30th  Rick & Janet McCully 21 

5th  John & Shirley Coffey 20 

4th Joseph & Kathleen Seconder 17 

27th  Cyril & Molly Montabert 13 

13th Paul & Clara Tolusso 13 

16th Ryan & Rachel Leurck 10 

30th Ned & Melissa Winsor 10 

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

      

   Council Significant Dates 

23 
16 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
Vincent Annaloro’s father, Emile 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Don Converse’s friends, Jackie and Carl Franklin 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Mark Foster’s two uncles  
John Francis’ cousin & granddaughter 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo. 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s wife, Martha, back surgery 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
David Jeanson’s wife, Pat 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Mario Marin’s brother-in-law, Fernando Matheus 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Paul Mudge’s friend Laura Jordan, his brother Daniel John Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie Hunter Ross 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s brother, Gerry. 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
Mike Smith’s daughter 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher, wife Barbara 
Ralph Stinson’s nephew, Johnny Hood 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Stan Wasowski’s mother, Florence 
Tom Wozniak’s aged mother  
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Frank Murphy       Dennis Caniglia 
 Jack Klapka           Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof          Bob Santos  
  George Swartz       Don Myers     
  Ron Collins            Joe Cavallaro            
  Ray Grupinski       Steven Bales 
  John Pepitone        Bill Camden 
  Frank Paolozzi      Jack Harte    Bob Heald 
  Dave Jeanson        Mike Smith     
  Rich Szyperski      Jim Masak    Cary Kean 
  Doug McAleer      Jim Herbig    John Barranco 
  Pat Casey, Sr.        Len Dorrien  Nick Mattera 
  Woody Jones         Jack Curtin   Larry Cullen 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Robbie White 
  Richard Kernan    Bill Driscoll 

     Ailing Brother Ongoing Prayers 
  Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
  Matt Dewhurst    Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks     Bryan St. Romain  
   Bill Peet   Msgr. Donald Kiernan   Bill O’Brien  
    Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Jack Knight   Bro. John Klein , LC    
Missionary Gray Plunkett  

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Luis R. Zarama  
Aux. Atlanta Bishop David P. Talley 
Abbot Francis Michael Stiteler 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Peter Khuong Huynh, LC 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Brother John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Margaret Welter   Grace Mahoney   Rita Mix 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea-
Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell       Evelyn Wittman 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison    Karen Giles 

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 18 

                         Recent Prayer Requests 
Sir Knight Ernie Spencer lost his wife Barbara of 61 years marriage to an infection 
and other maladies last month. We were honored to give them and the family all the 
revernces we were able to for this blessed couple.  Please continue to pray for them. 
 
On November 3rd, our Fr. Charles J. Watters Fourth Degree Assembly 2688 presented newly-
ordained Fr. Roberto Suarez of St. Jude Parish a chalice which contained the engraved name of 
our beloved deceased brother Richard (Doc) Malone and two other St. Andrew Sir Knights. 
 

If you have relatives whose names need to be removed from or added to the list on the 
previous page, please contact Lou Hlad at louhlad@comcast.net. The name of that 
section is Memento Languorem (Remember Sickness). 

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Mass   chalices 
given to new 

priests. 

 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

  Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       

Guy E. Stryker              9/26/2016 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Hal G. Eckard                 9/6/2016 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

61 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                     404-234-4157       patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Chancellor                              Dick Marklein              404-790-8004       brmcycle@hotmail.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    open       
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Stephen Strong              770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-343-3569       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Bob Abney                      309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Dean Trantow             678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee Two-Year Term   Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Fiscella                 404-644-5220         bobfiscella@gmail.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Nicholas Shaw             404-520-8371         nicholas.shaw@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Nick Mattera                  973-903-4185         nmat6961@gmail.com    
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Gert Kampfer     770-698-8269         kofc11402@bellsouth.net 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or wish 
a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting  

St. Andrew 
 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

15th 
Social Hall 

7:30 PM 

Dec Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

Family  
Movie Night 

23rd 
 McGivney 
Hall 7 PM 

“Polar  
Express 

December 2016 

 Set up  
Desserts 

With Santa 
6 PM 
Gym 

Final 
Monastery 
Fudge Sale 

& 
Keep 

Christ in 
Christmas 

Sale 

Boy Scout 
Honor Court 

Cookout 
Help 

Msgr. 
Marren 

Christmas 
Party Gym 

Serve 
Beverages 

Council 
Christmas 
Party 6:30 
Social Hall 

Late Dec 21 to  
early Dec 22 

Holy Family 
Icon 

Dropoff at 
All Saints 

 
Final 
Keep 

Christ in 
Christmas 

Sale 
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Christ-
mas 
Day 

Desserts 
With Santa 

Gym 
9:30—Noon 

 
3rd Degree 
Winder GA. 

 
Set Up  
Parish  
Creche 

 
1 PM 

Creche 
Lighting 

After 
Carol  

Program 
in church 

8 PM 

New 
Years 
Eve 

Mens 
Club 

Meeting 
6:30 PM 

Social 
Hall 


